
 

 

     

The Inverloch/Kongwak Primary School Newsletter  

 We Give Our Best To Be Our Best 

Our Vision: All students to achieve their full potential and to develop into confident, well -rounded citizens.  

Ph: 56 741 253 Supervision Times: 8:30 Morning Yard Duty     3:30 -3:45pm Afternoon Yard Duty  Ph: 56 574 224 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALõS MESSAGE 

The Curriculum day on 14 th gave staff the opportunity to reflect, learn 

and continue to work on engagement, connection and curriculum 

planning for Term 3 and beyond. The day started with an activity 

provided by Mr Van Rooy which got our staff up and about and 

motivated to learn.  

Staff then moved into the morning session which included reflecting 

on Welcome and Acknowledgement to Country. Watching Jade 

Kennedyõs Ted Talk òWelcome to Country?ó gave staff a real insight 

into what it means for Aboriginal people to Welcome others and 

what is meant by Acknowledgement for those being welcomed. 

Jade Kennedy is a Yuin man from the Illawarra and South Coast of 

New South Wales. He has been privileged with the intimate 

knowledge of his peopleõs custom, culture and Country and attempts 

to honour this through building of knowledge -based relationships 

grounded in respect, responsibility and reciprocity. The Ted Talk is 

highly recommended viewing.  

As a result of our commitment to ongoing building of team and 

individual relationships, the staff then undertook an activity that 

developed a greater understanding of human differences and 

natural personality traits. The key to understanding different 

perspectives and identifying the preferred methods of leadership, 

communication and team building created a lot of interest and 

discussion.  

Thank you to the Prep Team for the Educational Choices night 

attended by prospective parents and students for 2023. This night is 

held annually and informs parents about the opportunities, programs 

and supports that our students receive in Prep but also throughout 

their schooling at IKPS.  

As we head toward the end of Term 2 take care, be safe and look 

after one another.  
 

Kathy and staff  

DIARY DATES 
June  

20th Hot Lunches orders close  

         Trivia Night meeting 7pm  

21st  Year 1s Kongwak visit  

24th Hot Lunches  

         End of term - 2:30pm finish  

July  

19th PST (see over) 

21st PSTs (see over) 

22nd Trivia Night  

August  

12th  Prep 2023 Enrolments due  

 

 

17th June, 2022 Edition 18  

òWe at Inverloch  and Kongwak Primary Schools, acknowledge that we live and learn on  
the traditional lands of the Boon wurrung and Bunurong people. We pay respect to the Elders past and  

present, and pay respect to the emerging leaders in our schools.ó 

->BOOK HERE<- 

Parent Helpers  

Triple vax evidence is required 

for volunteers that attend an 

education facility and that 

work in close proximity to 

children, students or staff 

(including parent helpers)  

https://www.trybooking.com/CACRL


 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday IKPS travelled to Mary McKillop College for the annual Lightning Premiership. We were 

represented in soccer, AFL, girlsõ netball and mixed netball. 

Soccer won 1 of their 3 games with the other 2 being very close.  

AFL won 2 of their 3 games, the loss being by only a couple of points after leading the whole game.  

Netball A won 1 of their 3 games with 2 very close losses.  

Netball B won 2 of their 3 games.  

Mixed Netball made the final, going down to Leongatha in a hard -fought loss.  

Thank you to teachers, Clare, Jordy and ES staff Nicole who attended, Daphne Hodge who umpired 

the mixed netball, Bec Hawking for coaching the mixed netball and Rowan Rayner for coaching the 

AFL. A big thank you to Rob for organising the teams and making the day run smoothly.  

A great day was had by all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Artist of the Week 

Date  Event Audience  Notes  

12th August  Enrolment forms  

due  

 All enrolment forms due.  

30th August  

7pm  

Information 

Evening  

For parents/carers who 

have enrolled their 

children at Inverloch 

PS or Kongwak PS 

This session supports transition to school 

in getting to know the school in greater 

detail in terms of learning and 

operations.  

SPORTS REPORT 

Our artist of the week   

is Ella H in grade 5 with 

her colourist abstract 

expressionism painting 

and collagraph.  



 

 

PARENT, STUDENT, TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

These will take place on the 19th and 21st July* to discuss your 

childõs report and directions for Semester Two. The link to the 

bookings will be sent out shortly by Compass.  

*Tuesday 21st June for Kongwak Senior  

 

School Council News  

School Councils provide parent voice to the directions, finance and governance of the school. The 

membership of the two schools is:  

 

This week the two School Councils met to discuss and/or approve the following:  

 P The new Child Safe Standards  

P Co -opting Jessica Deery  as PFA Rep to a vacant position  

P Policies (to be lodged to the schoolsõ website soon) 

P Complaints  

P Bullying Prevention  

P Child Safe Code of Conduct  

P Visitors 

P Inclusion Diversity  

P Student Wellbeing and Engagement  

P Volunteers  

P Yard Duty Supervision  

P Duty of Care  

P Attendance  

P   Mobile Phone  

 

Inverloch PS  Cameron Pepper 

(President)  

April Harrick  

Brad Lester  

Jessica Deery  

Wendy Moyle  

Caitlyn Robertson  

Jules Damaschke  

Kongwak PS  Belinda Jeffries  

(President)  

Sharon Churchill  Richard Kirton  Virginia Branton -

Hunt  

TRAFFIC UPDATES 

The new pedestrian crossing on the corner of Sandymount and  

Bayview Ave will be opening soon.  

Please decide the suitability of this crossing for your childõs path to and from 

school.  

If so, discuss your childõs use of the crossing. 

¶ There is a Give Way sign to stop traffic for pedestrians  

¶ As with all pedestrian crossings, donõt assume traffic will stop-still use 

STOP, LOOK, LISTEN and THINK 

¶ Traffic turning left from Bayview into Sandymount will need to take great care as the crossing 

and Give Way sign are only a very short distance around the corner  

¶ Visibility, especially peripheral vision for younger students may be an issue in seeing turning cars  

 

Also be aware the Shire is regularly monitoring traffic flow and adherence to road bylaws on 

Bayview Avenue to encourage and promote safe practices for our studentsõ safety. 

Planning Meeting Monday 7pm  

ALL WELCOME 



 

 

HOW CAN YOU HELP MAK E A GREAT NIGHT OUT?  

(now that we can!!!!!)  

JHelp decorate the hall  

JDonate Silent Auction donations  

  (Thanks for our previous donations -all ready for this evening)  

JDonate winning table prizes  

JBuy a table of eight or join a table  

JCome to the Trivia Night meeting 7pm Monday 20th June  

JLend and set up a fake Christmas tree  

 

 

Survey will be distributed shortly to gather support  
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https://www.trybooking.com/CACRL
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